
 

 

                 
TOWN OF GREENFIELD  
La Crosse County  
N1800 Town Hall Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
Town Board Meeting; Wednesday, February 9, 2022  
  
BOARD PRESENT:   Chair Tom Jacobs, Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm 
STAFF PRESENT:     Clerk Jill Murphy and Treasurer Danny Kjos 
 
Call to Order:  Chair Jacobs called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Notices were posted. 
 
Minutes:  Motion by Neubauer/Timm to approve the minutes of the January 12 and 25  
Town Board meetings as read.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
*Chair Jacobs stated the candidate interviewed on January 25, 2022 for the open town worker position, accepted  
another job.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  January 2022 financial report was presented. Town tax collection is complete.   
Treasurer will post several dates and times for future dog tag collections.  Motion made by Jacobs/Neubauer to 
Approve.  Motion carried unanimously. 
  
Shelby Department:  Chief Tony Holinka was unable to attend mtg. but sent an email that was read by Chair 
Jacobs. Shelby Fire is sending a 2nd Tender to Station 2 to have add’l H2O for initial alarm fires. Have a new rescue 
boat and accessories paid for by donations and fundraising. Chicken Q tickets for sale; see Kevin Timm.  Shelby 
Fire was made aware they responded to 6 cardiac arrests in 2021 with 40% being successful and released 
compared to the Nat’l average which is less than 10% for out of hospital cardiac arrests. 
 
Liquor License:  Stacy Burn, on behalf of St. Joseph’s Ridge Parish, made a request for a Temporary Class B Liquor 
License for the “Fun Night,” February 25, 2022 at the school hall.  Motion made by Jacobs/Neubauer to approve.  
Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Resolution 2022-2:   Approving the Advertisement of Bids Proposals for the Construction of the Extension of 
Clements Road, Culverts, and Driveway Approach Repair read by Chair Jacobs.  Motion made by Jacobs/Neubauer 
to approve.  Motion carried unanimously.  *Supervisor Timm gave information on the Surface Transportation 
Program Grant, part of the Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill.  If approved the federal government would pay 80% of 
the cost of the Clements Road project.  Application deadline is April 1, 2022. 

                    
 Citizen Concerns:  Concern bought up about damage to personal property due to the plowing of snow.   
              Chart of the Recycling Center’s income and expenses presented.  Will have more figures ready for the March town  
              board meeting in regards to the Recycling advisory referendum on the April ballot. 
  

Motion by Timm/Neubauer to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.  Adjourned at 7:36 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jill Murphy 
Town Clerk 
 


